
Cummins Surveillance Panel Teleconference 
March 2, 2018 10:30 – 11:30 EDT 
 
Attendance: 
 
Sean Moyer - TMC 
Nick Ariemma, Jim Matasic - LZ 
Bob Campbell - Afton 
Elisa Santos, Jim Gutzwiller - Infineum 
Jim McCord - SwRI 
Dan Lanctot - TEI 
Jim Moritz - Intertek 
Mark Cooper - Chevron Oronite 
Christie Jackson - Cummins 
 
Agenda: 
 
Two questions for this call: 
  
1. Do we allow adjustments to the reference period for the remaining calibrated stand(s)? 
2. Do we need coordinated references for the new batch of injector adjusting screws?  If so, when?  
  
One last quick item would be get a “straw-man” poll on whether to pursue the newer LTMS for the ISM 
which would allow labs to run references without lining up coordinated references.   
 
Some labs have old hardware available at least 1 lab is out. 
Can we redistribute old hardware?  Labs with old hardware are willing to help the lab without hardware 
Is there potential for increased future demand? 
Most labs are out of calibration with no real timeframe for when they will calibrate 
New hardware should not be provided to the labs until the panel decides on a plan for coordinated 
references 
No need to adjust reference periods right now due to lack of demand. 
Marnix/Mark Cooper will work to determine how many kits of old hardware they need.  Marnix will then 
calibrate on old hardware.  If any other labs 
Is it time to work on the new LTMS for the ISM? 
Also the new reference oil blend will require coordinated references so there will be potential for back 
to back coordinated reference runs. 
Jim McCord brought up the TGC’s desire for feedback from this panel to the boilerplate wording to be 
added to all procedures for new suppliers. 
 
Meeting adjourned at 11:02 am 
 
 
 
 


